FARMINGTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION

3-19-14 MINUTES

Members Present: David Connolly, Randy Orvis, Scott Kobbe, Laura Borgardus, Richard Ballou, Glen Demers

Selectman’s Rep: Jim Horgan

Absent: Tyler Smith (FHS Rep)

Public: Neil Johnson, Debra Cantwell, Sarah Cantwell, Randy Tetreault (Norway Plains Inc), Rod Thompson, Keith Fletcher (MMRG), Kari Lygren (MMRG) Emma Gelinas, Bob Gelinas

Call To Order and Pledge of Allegiance @ 6:33pm

Public Comment: Keith Fletcher of Moose Mountains Regional Greenways (MMRG) spoke of the Thompson Easement project. Mr. Fletcher noted that the project is short approx. $9450 as where he presented an updated budget. Con Com members where in agreement that this is an important project and that the Commission should discuss at the April meeting. Dave C. expressed his disappointment by pointing out that when MMRG first came to this Commission and $2000 was approved for the project, MMRG was asked if they planned to come back and ask for more monies, MMRG stated no. Dave C. stated that in using this information, other projects were in consideration and monies were expended thusly. Dave C. also stated that despite this shortfall, he too is in agreement with the Commission and that we can work together to keep this project moving forward. The Thompson Easement Project will be put on the Con Com’s April agenda for discussion.
Review of February Minutes: Jim H. motioned to accept, Richard B. 2nd. Passed with all in favor.

Town Forest Survey Discussion with Randy Tetreault/Norway Plains Inc: Randy T. was asked back to the Commission to discuss the additional property that had just recently been purchased by the Con Com and the need for a perimeter survey to complete the Town Forest Survey in whole. After reviewing a short history of the survey, Randy T. said that it would be approx. $3500 to do the additional survey work and to get completed survey recorded. Jim H motioned to expend $3500 for the additional work. Richard B. 2nd. Passed with all in favor.

Moose Public Forum w/ MMRG: Kari L. expressed that the guest speaker, Eric Orff, will need just a screen for his presentation. She also mentioned that his presentation should last only approx 45 minutes or so and will encourage Q&A from those in attendance. Discussion on refreshments; Dave C. motioned that the Commission provide the same as in past forums with coffee and water, Jim H. 2nd. Passed with all in favor. Kari L. stated that MMRG will provide light snacks. Kari L. also mentioned about this years Woods, Water and Wildlife Festival and that MMRG will be seeking volunteers.
Old Business:
1) Randy O. stated that due to the severe winter we have experienced, the Huppe Conservation Easement project is still being worked on.

2) Dave C. introduced Bob and Emma Gelinas whom had an idea for the Spring Clean Up. Emma is a member of the band “As We Know It” and that the band would like to provide entertainment at the end of the Clean Up scheduled for April 26, 2014. They have performed at similar events and would like to contribute back to their town. Bob G.; who is the manager; stated that they are familiar with the downstairs of the Town Hall and would need approx one (1) hour for set up and would not need any assistance from the Commission in doing so. All Commission members thought that this was a generous offer and would be delighted for the band to perform. It was also noted that there would be no cost.
3) Dave C. presented a revenue and expenditure report from BH Keith for the additional work that was done on the French property back in the winter of 2012-13. The Commission netted $156.00. The $2000 grant invoice has been submitted to NHF&G and are awaiting for that check.

4) Scott K. reported that he had met with the guidance counselors from Henry Wilson School and presented a flyer/notice that was going to the students for entry for possible consideration for campership at the Barry 4H camp this summer. This offer from the Con Com has been met with great enthusiasm. Entries will be reviewed and voted on at the May meeting.

5) Jim H. stated that he is waiting for better weather to visit Sanborn Mills Farm for a possible field trip.

New Business:
1) Dave C. announced that a Public Hearing is scheduled for April 1st, 2014 at FHS regarding the Rt 153 bridge project. 

2) Dave C. reported that he was approached by an individual that is seeking community service hours. Dave suggested that perhaps if weather and present snow banks improved, perhaps a clean up with-in the Dubois and/or Town Forest parking areas would be in order. Dave asked if the Commission would allow him to continue and work something out for this individual. Laura B. motioned for such, Jim H. 2nd. Passed with all in favor. Rod T. suggested that the kiosks still needed staining and maybe this would be a good project for community service. Dave C. agreed.

FYI:
1) Dave C. read a thank you letter from MMRG for the Commission’s 2014 membership.

2) Dave C. reported that the Ballous’ received approval for their project.

3) Dave C. presented the Commission with the current Conservation Fund Budget Report.

4) Dave C. reported that the Commission has received the annual report from MMRG and it will be in the Con Com’s files upstairs.

Commission Elections: 

1) Rich B. nominated Dave C. for Chairman; Glen D. 2nd. Passed with all in favor.

2) Jim H. nominated Randy O. for Vice Chairman; Glen D. 2nd. Passed with all in favor.
3) Jim H. nominated Laura B. for Secretary; Dave C. 2nd. Passed with all in favor.

April Meeting: 4-9-14

Any Other Business:
1) Dave C. is working on the donation of a Christmas tree to the Town for Arbor Day.

2) Rod T. mentioned that there was old information on the Town’s website under the Conservation Commission’s page. Dave C. will mention this to Megan.

3) Jim H. asked if any follow up has been done regarding the trees that were donated to VVCS last Arbor Day. Dave C. stated that he will follow up.

Randy O. motioned to adjourn @ 7:40pm. Glen D. 2nd. Passed with all in favor.
Respectfully Recorded by

David Connolly Chairman
